Town Clerk Report 07.06.22

Defibrillator Training

The second defib training session offered by KFRS Westgate station and Thanet Community First Responders working in collaboration was another success and the feedback has been positive. We will be working now on another date for the next training session.

Westgate in Bloom

The Town Council was pleased to receive the twelve hanging baskets provided through the Welcome Back Funding facilitated through TDC. They were hung before the Jubilee weekend so made a welcome addition to the town preparations for the celebrations.

Peter Hasted our Tree/Biodiversity Warden will be leading a Tree Walk/Talk on Sunday 26th June, meet at the office at 2pm. Please book your place with us – email admin@westgateonsea.gov.uk

Newsletter

The next quarterly magazine has now gone to print and should start being delivered in the next few weeks.

Pop-Up Café

The Pop-Up café visited Westgate for the second month and I did pop down to visit myself, there are people with a lovely welcome and you can exchange books, cds, dvds or even get seeds for your garden. They will next visit on Thursday 16th June and can be found in the Community Centre car park.

1st Westgate on Sea Beavers

If anyone has a digital camera that they no longer need the 1st Westgate on Sea Beavers are looking for donations to help their Beavers get their photography badge.

Year End and AGAR

The year end process has now reached the next stage; PKF Littlejohn LLP will be receiving the completed forms for the AGAR process following this meeting this evening; if Members approve.

Events

There was a flurry of activity on Wednesday 1st June to get the lovely bunting all about town, it really does lift the atmosphere. 2nd June to 5th June 2022 – Platinum Jubilee Weekend celebrations were a sight to behold, thank you to those who volunteered to steward, help set up and take down for both events. The Beacon event was supported by Thanet Big Sing Community Choir, Terry who played the Bugle Call, George who read the Proclamation and James who was compere for the evening. Also huge thanks to P Wave Medical team who attended both events for first aid cover.

The Community Picnic on Saturday was also well received, there was something for everyone and lots of participation in the Queens Portrait Competition by our local young community. Thanks again to Thanet Big Sing Community Choir, Academy FM, and lot of businesses who sponsored and supported the event. There will be an article in our next issue of the T C magazine to thank everyone.